
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes 

October 6, 2023 

Call to order 

The October, 2023 meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club held at James Wood Chevrolet in Denton, 

Texas was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Betty Shores, President. 

Visitor Randy Doss was introduced by Erick Platke, Vice President. 

Approval of minutes 
There was one correction noted for the September 2023 meeting minutes.  Total members in 

September were 115 rather than 133.  Doug Light moved to approve the minutes with the correction, 

Randy Woodruff seconded the motion. 

 

Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

Cindy Smith gave the Treasurer’s report and reminded the club that the books are 

open to all members to review at any time. 

Membership Chair Report 
Membership Report for North Texas Corvette Club 

October 6, 2023 

We have 115 members.  If anyone joins the last quarter of the year, the will be paid through 2024.  It’s 

not too early to start paying your dues for next year with cash or a check. 

As always, any new members need to fill out the Application for Membership with the dues of $50 per 

car/couple and mail it to Cindy Smith, club treasurer.  Dues include you and your significant other.  

FYI, if you have a significant other, they are listed by your name on the website to avoid confusion. 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

Sent 4 birthday cards to Marsha Potts, Donna Robinson, Winn Harris & Randy Woodruff (birthday 

today) 

2 Anniversary cards to Joey and Tom Prohaska and to Brandee and Eric Platke 

2 Thinking of you cards to Larry Meyers and his daughter Colleen Sanford on what would have been 

Larry's anniversary. 
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5  Get well cards  (2 to Theresa Wilson and 1 to Dave Werner, 1 to Ken and Kay Bradshaw, 1 to Steve 

Oberlender and Randy Woodruff's was a combined b-day/get well) 

1 Sympathy card to Tracie and Dave Smith on the death of their dog 

Judy Johannesen 940-300-8424 

North Texas Corvette Club Sunshine Coordinator 

 

No one is rich enough to do without a neighbor!  

*You may email Judy with reports of illness to judith.johannesen@gmail.com 

Merchandise Chair Report 

There was no Merchandise Chair Report 

 

National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

From John Helmers, NCM Ambassador: 

NCM Highlights:  

 I contacted Deb Howard at the Museum about good dates for our Club trip next April or 

May. She suggested April to mid-May, except for the BASH time frame (April 25 – 27). 

She further noted that mid-week is best for Plant Tour and Motorsport Park availability. 

 Looking at next year’s calendar: 

­ Easter is March 31st. 

­ Perhaps we could look at leaving the next Saturday (April 6) or Sunday (April 

7th,) stopping one night along the way, and being in Bowling Green for three 

days. 

  Lynne and I will be attending the Ambassador’s Academy, November 9th and 10th, 

where Deb will be promoting things to do in the Bowling Green area. 

I continue to encourage you to: 

1. Join the NCM  

2. Utilize the NCM Insurance Program 

3. Consider Museum Delivery for your next new Corvette or the NCM Experience for a 

current one.  

Activities Chair Report 

Brandee Platke 

mailto:judith.johannesen@gmail.com
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North Texas Corvette Club Activities Report 

Ocotber - December 2023 

 

October 

6  NTCC Monthly Meeting, James Wood Chevrolet, 7:00 pm – Show-room 

7  MTM – Bob & Judy Johannensen 1:00 

21  NTCC Picnic – Frank Buck Zoo    

 

November 

3  NTCC Monthly Meeting, James Wood Chevrolet, 7:00 pm 

18  Friendsgiving – More information forthcoming 

 

December 

1  NTCC Monthly Meeting, James Wood Chevrolet, 7:00 pm 

2  Cruise to Ardmore “Festival of Lights” 

9  Christmas Party at 113 Cedar St in Denton, off the Square. $25 per couple for catered 

dinner – limited seating and when limit is met, no availability.  BYOB. Club is covering 

room rental and décor. 

Communications Report 

Betty Shores reported on the website activity and new items posted. 

Executive Committee Report 

There were no updates from the Executive Committee 

Old Business   

New Business 

Bill Shores recognized Judy Johannesen who made personal cards for wait staff and cashier while on 

the Colorado Trip.  He also encouraged the club members to join the activities and enjoy the good 

times. 

Announcements 

Jimmy Robinson won the 50/50 pot of $35.00 and graciously donated it back to the  

Club. 

 

Adjournment 

Terry Smith moved the meeting be adjourned and Joanne Rafferty seconded the motion. 

Members were urged to consider volunteering as a leader in some position.   
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The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 

 

 

Donna Robinson   
Secretary  Date of approval 

 


